## ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES MONDAY, NOVEMBER 4, 2013 1ST DAY OCTOBER ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on November 4, 2013 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

Commissioner Adams moved to begin a 4 day work week for the Road and Bridge Department with the payroll beginning November 17, 2013. This will continue thru April 12, 2014 or if weather conditions warrant employees returning earlier to a 5 day work week. Commissioner Thompson seconded the motion with all in favor.

The Commission met with Kirksville City Manager, Mari Macomber and Kirksville Airport Director, Glen Balliew. Also present was Adair County Assessor, Donnie Waybill. Mrs. Macomber had two items to address. First, she asked if the road to the Kirksville Airport could be changed from Airport Trail to David Hall Trail and if so how to go thru the process. Mr. Hall was the past airport director and the City wanted to honor his service by renaming the road to the airport. The Commission stated that they were in favor of changing the name.

Mrs. Macomber stated they would be honoring Mr. Hall on November 14<sup>th</sup> and wanted to be able to tell his wife, Laurie, of the name change. Commissioner Thompson moved to officially change Airport Trail to David Hall Trail. Commissioner Adams seconded the motion with all in favor. The Commission will prepare a resolution calling for the change as of November 18, 2013.

The County Clerk, Sandra Collop, will provide a copy of the resolution to Chris Killday of E-911 and Mrs. Macomber will notify the United States Post Office. The City has also agreed to fabricate and install the new road sign, "David Hall Trail". The Commission will attend a dedication ceremony to be held at 8:30 a.m. on Monday, November 18, 2013 at the Kirksville Airport.

The second item Mrs. Macomber wanted to address was to complete an ordinance with the County regarding air space surrounding the Kirksville Airport. There have been 15 trees identified in the Millard area that could possibly become a problem in the future. An ordinance needed to be established in order to comply with air space requirements from the Federal Government. Commissioner Thompson stated that he had already spoken with the Macon County Commission and they were in agreement for the need to have Macon County included in the ordinance. Mr. Balliew stated that the City had recently worked with landowners who voluntarily let the City remove trees that impacted air space to one approach of the airport.

The Commission stated they would help establish an ordinance for air space regulation in order to deter from possible closure of commercial air traffic to and from the airport. Mr. Balliew will be in charge of drafting the ordinance for the Commission's review and eventual approval. Mrs. Macomber stated she would get in contact with the Macon County Commission.

Continued on page 183

ATTEST

County Clerk

Presiding Commissioner

Page 182